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COMMUNITY CHARGE EXEMPTIONS: VOLUNTEERS

Malcolm Rifkind, who is-at present in Scotland, has asked me to reply on
his behalf to your miptte of 14 June to the Prime Minister.

We continue to have serious reservations to the proposal that volunteers
should be exempted from the community charge. Two particular aspects
of what is now proposed cause us concern.

First, you suggest dropping the original proposal you made for an upper
age limit. An exemption which was mnot confined to the more
straightforward cases of young volunteers working for established
organisations in the field would be a serious administrative burden.
Secondly, we are seriously concerned on practical grounds about the
proposal that there should be an income test - and even more so about
the idea of adding a capital test. We do not think that it would be
possible for registration officers in Scotland to establish the necessary
procedure and collect the necessary information to enable this exemption
to be put into operation in time for the establishment of the first
registers in Scotland, on 1 October this year.

We therefore agree with your suggestion that an early meeting would be
worthwhile.

I a copying this letter to the Prime Minister and to the other recipients of
your minute.
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